Council Meeting Highlights
February 14, 2023

Fort Saskatchewan RCMP - Inspector LaRocque and Staff Sergeant Hyggen appeared as
delegations.

Council waived the associated meeting room rental fee for the RCMP - Lamont Town Hall
Meeting and will provide advertising for the event.

Council waived the associated 2023 facility rental fees in support of the Lamont Farmers'
Market Initiative.

Administration was directed to proceed with the 2023 Economic Development Request for
Expressions of Interest initiative.

The Facility Asset Condition Assessment Update, Grant Application Update and 2022
Year End Reserve Level Update were accepted as information.

Council approved up to $25,000 to apply for the Green House Gas Reduction Pathway
Feasibility Study identified in the operational budget.

Council approved administration implementing an increase of $10,198 to Park Operating
Reserves and an increase of $32,342 to Water Operating Reserves

Bylaw 03/23, Procedural Bylaw was passed.
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Council appointed Darlene Chartrand, Tina Groszko, Stewart Hennig, Richard Knowles
and Raymond Ralph as members of the Assessment Review Board for a term ending
December 31, 2023.

Council appointed Raymond Ralph as Chair of the Assessment Review Board for a term
ending December 31, 2023.

Council appointed Gerryl Amorin as Clerk of the Assessment Review Board for a term
ending December 31, 2023.

The Beaver Hills Biosphere Open House report was received as information.

Council provided the Lamont Public Library an in-kind donation of the use of the Meeting
room on May 12, 2023.

Council directed Administration to write a letter in support of the Camrose casino appeal
of the AGLCs decision to deny the request to relocate the casino from Camrose to South
Edmonton.

Council received the update on Lamont County's Bylaw 849-22, Municipal Development
Plan and 848-22, Land Use Bylaw as information.

Council received the sponsorship agreement and waterline update as information.

Council received the Economic Development Inquiry as information and will investigate
referring the opportunity to Invest Alberta.

Council received the Recreation Agreement update as information and directed
Administration to proceed as discussed in Closed Session.



